
St John’s Green         

Primary School 
Open Evening 1 

Summer Fair—Yes 1 

AP3 Reports 1 

Miss Mitchell/Mrs Simmonds 1 

Summer Read 1 

Bags and Books 1 Newsletter 

Learn to Live, Live to Learn 

School Number: 01206 762884 e-mail: admin@st-johnsgreen.essex.sch.uk 

Website: st-johns-green.eschools.co.uk  

Follow us on Twitter: @SJG_News  School Uniform: www.smartypantsschoolwear.com  

We are all  

writers … 

Term Dates 

Friday 19th July—Last Day of Summer Term 

Tuesday 3rd September—First Day of Autumn Term 

Diary Dates 

Friday 5th July—PTA Summer Fair. 5.00p.m.—
7.00p.m. @ AF 

Wednesday 10th July—Open Evening @ AF & T 
(5.00p.m.—7.00p.m.—(Most Importantly come and see 
your child’s current class teacher and meet their new 
class teacher also includes more lost property than 

you can shake a stick at and some free food) 

Sports Days 

Monday 8th July, 

EYFS, 9.30a.m.-11.00a.m. @ AF 

Year 1, 1.15p.m.-2.45p.m.@ AF 

Tuesday 9th July 

Year 2, 9.30a.m.-11.00a.m. @ AF 

Year 3, 1.15p.m. -2.45p.m. @ AF 

Wednesday 10th July 

Year 5, 9.30a.m. -11.00a.m. @ AF 

Year 6, 1.30p.m.—2.45p.m. @ AF 

Thursday 11th July 

Year 4, 9.30a.m.— 11.00a.m. @ AF 

Year 6 School Production Dates are all on e-schools. 

The Big Question for 
the Summer Term 

Assessment Period — 
How do I make Good 

Decisions? 

 

Our Jigsaw Theme for this Half 
Term—Changing Me! 

Awards  

STAR— Henry (RREX), CHARIOT— Emilia 
(MM), JUMBO– Leo (MM). 

EAGLES— Sammy (RREX),  ROSES— Zaida 
(MM),  CIRCUS– Franklin (MM). 

 MERCURY— Albert (CC), CLAUDIUS– Marley 
(RROX), ROMANS–Hakam (MM). 

DUTCH— Austin (RREX),  ICENI—Daisy 
(RROX), PAXMAN—  Holly (MM). 

CASTLE— Theresa (MM), GARRISON— Theo 
(CC), CAVALIER— Youssef (CC) & Alfred (CC) 

OYSTERS— Isabelle (RROX),  RAEDWALD– 
Leah (MM), MAGNETS— Maria & Quinn 

(MLM). 

TRINOVANTES—Omar (MM),  CYMBELINE— 
Flo (MLM), LATHES— Charlie (MLM) & Ivy 

(MM). 

ATTENDANCE—  Romans 

Rights Respecting Schools 

Article 2 (non-discrimination) The Convention applies 
to every child without discrimination, whatever their 

ethnicity, gender, religion, language, abilities. 

One Square Mile—Please remember to follow on: https://m.facebook.com/people/One-
Square-Mile-Heritage-on-our-Doorstep/100086912204893/ 
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Summer Fair 

At the time of writing we’re as keen as possible for the Summer Fair to take place today as all 
the preparations (bouncy castles/food etc) has been geared up for today. 

It will probably be a bit wet—but, look at it like an adventure—we’ll do our best to keep going. 
So unless it just becomes horrendous we’re going to try and carry on. Please come along if you 

can, bring a coat, bring a towel and most definitely bring some money. 

Open Evening 

Please remember that next 
Wednesday from 5.00p.m.—
7.00p.m. is the school’s Open 

Evening. 

This is your opportunity to meet 
your child’s current class teach-
er (and say goodbye) it is also an 
opportunity to go and meet your 

child’s new class teacher. 

Mrs. Burke and Mrs. Blackery 
will cook up a treat or too, just 

for you to sample and also in 
both halls (AF &T) will be a 
whole load of lost property. 

Please have a look through the 
lost property because at the 

end of term it is all being 
passed on. 

AP3 Reports (EYFS—Year 5) 

Next Wednesday your child will bring home their final AP3 
reports. 

Please remember that this report is for you as parents. It 
will detail their final end of year data and give an overview 

of how they have progressed this year. 

AP3 Reports—(Year 6) 

For the Year 6 reports we’ll be waiting on the Year 6 data 
following on from their SATs. If we can access this and get 
it to you by Wednesday we will, otherwise, Year 6 reports 

may well come out a few days later. 

Sports Days 

The weather is not looking to-
tally brilliant for next week with 

a little bit of drizzle and rain 
thrown into the mix. 

All children (EYFS—Year 6) 
should come to school in their 
PE kit for their Sports Days. 

Please also could parents make 
sure that all their children also 
have a raincoat in school. This 
really should be every day—not 

just for Sports Days! 

Summer Read 

Marvellous Makers is coming to a library near you this summer! 

Essex Library Service and The Reading Agency are teaming up with Create for a very 
special 2024 Summer Reading Challenge which will be a celebration of the creative 
arts.  We’ll be inspiring children to express themselves in creative ways, tap into a 

world of imagination and storytelling, and – of course – to read! 

Children will join our wonderful characters, brought to life by the brilliant children’s 
illustrator Natelle Quek, as they prepare for a big festival to show off the work they 
have created, inspired by their favourite reads. However, the day before the festival, 

some objects mysteriously go missing from their creative toolbox. The children of 
Essex will help our characters find these missing objects and save the festival! 

The challenge runs from Saturday 20 July to Saturday 7 September in all Essex li-
braries and mobile libraries.  There will also be a special early joiners’ day on Saturday 

13 July! 

Children are being asked to read 6 books, they will collect stickers for their folder 
for each book they read. After reading 6 books they earn their certificate and medal. 

Children can read any library book of their choice; 
fiction, non-fiction, picture books, books they share 
with parents and carers, e-books or e-audio – they all 

count.  The under fours are not forgotten with a 
special version of Marvellous Makers just for them. 

Bags and Books 

Children will be bringing home next Thursday their old 
school books, NOT their most current ones/the ones that 

they are still using. Please could you send them in with a bag 
next Thursday to help them carry them. Many thanks. 

Miss Mitchell 

Very sadly Miss 
Mitchell will be 

leaving us at 
the end of this 
term and will 
be moving to 

Beijing to 
teach in an International 

school for a couple of years.  

Many parents and children I 
know have worked closely 

with Miss Mitchell over the 
years and will want to pass on 
their thanks for her work as 
a class teacher and in sup-
porting their children in 

school. I will try and find a 
better photo but Miss Mitch-
ell was really not being very 
helpful! She was very stub-

born! 

Hanna Simmonds 

Hanna has worked at our 
school for over 22 years 
and has decided to retire 
at the end of this year. 

Hanna currently works as a 
senior Learning Support 

Assistant in Year 4. 

I cannot thank Hanna 
enough for all her hard 

work, effort and enthusi-
asm over the years and we 
all wish her the very best. 
As with Rhianna—we felt 
that parents would like to 

know. 

Saying Goodbye 
Butterfly 

It’s always sad 
saying goodbye 
and this week 

class Romans said 
goodbye to some 

butterflies 
they'd seen 

through from 
caterpillars. This 
was all linked to 

some of the work 
they’d been doing 
on ‘Life Cycles’ - 
all the butter-

flies safely flew 
away—save one, 
who just wasn’t 
quite ready yet. 

 

 

PE Kits Next Week… 

Monday—EYFS/Year 1/Year 5 

Tuesday—Year 2/Year 3/Year 4/Year 6 

Wednesday—EYFS/Year 4 (Swimming), Year 
5,  Year 6 

Thursday—Year 4 

Friday—Year 1/Year 2/Year 3 


